
 

121 South Tejon Street, Third Floor 
P.O. Box 1103, Mail Code 930 
Colorado Springs, CO 80947-0930 
 
Phone 719.668.4800 
Fax 719.668.8734 
http://www.csu.org 

March 6, 2012 
 
Mr. Dave Benbow 
Pueblo County Department of Engineering & Public Works 
33601 United Avenue 
Pueblo, Colorado 81001 
 
RE: Request to Install Sleeves in Roadway Crossings for Future Irrigation Line Use  

Southern Delivery System (SDS) Raw Water Pipeline South 2 (RWP S2) Work Package 
Pueblo West, Colorado 

 
Dear Mr. Benbow, 
 
The SDS Program would like to request the ability to install PVC conduits beneath the remainder of the 
roadway crossings located within the RWP S2 segment.  This would allow for future use by our revegetation 
contractors as sleeves to run irrigation lines through. 

The proposed conduits will consist of 4-inch, C900 DR 14, PVC installed from property line to property line 
beneath the 15 remaining road crossings listed below. The installed lengths are estimated at 100 feet per 
crossing. The conduits will be installed a minimum of 18 inches below each borrow ditch elevation and/or 
roadway (measured from the bottom of the base coarse material), whichever is greater. Each conduit will be 
installed in Type F granular bedding as described in Section 31 23 23.15, Subpart 2.01 D.6 of the RWP S2 
Construction Specifications (consisting of clean crushed gravel or crushed rock, ¾-inch maximum particle size, 
being well graded from coarse to fine). 

The above described conduit is proposed to be installed beneath the following roadways along the RWP S2 
alignment in Pueblo West: 
 
E. Kirkwood Dr. 
E. Sandusky Dr. 
E. Linda Dr. 
E. Jaroso Dr. 
N. Purcell Blvd. 

N. Iliff Rd. 
E. Platteville Blvd. 
E. Desert Cove Dr. 
E. Marengo Dr. 
E. Sequoya Dr. 

E. Sapinero Dr. 
E. Ranch Dr. 
E. Paramount Dr. 
E Ivanhoe Dr. 
Industrial Blvd. 

 
Upon completion of the revegetation activities, any irrigation lines installed in the conduits will be properly 
abandoned in place by the revegetation contractor. 

We appreciate your consideration of this request. The first conduit installation is scheduled beneath Kirkwood 
Drive on Thursday, March 8. Thank you in advance and we look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 
Colorado Springs Utilities 
          Reply Requested: 
          Yes_x_      No:___ 
          Date Required: 08-Mar ‘12 
Joseph Rasmussen 
Project Manager, RW S2 
Southern Delivery System 

JR 
CC: B. Niznik, P. Hern, D. Auge, P. Tunnah, File 


